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Adjunct Faculty Committee

Meeting Minutes January 27, 2006
Committee Members Present:  Heather Estes, Lisa Frazier, Dorinda Friez, Danny Gonzales (ex-officio), Cheryl Pyatt, Susie Sanders, Ralph Siler, Mary Swetich
Committee Members Absent: Carrie Bruno, Charlene Mitchell, Greg Molyneaux, Dorothy Moore, Linda Uhlenkott (ex-officio)

Adjunct Faculty Present: Sue Bettles, Lionel Boskie, Regina Hockett, & Louie Horton.

Meeting commenced at 9:00 am.  Welcome and introductions were made. 
1.  Approval of Minutes 

The minutes from the previous meeting held on December 2, 2005 were approved.
2.  Chair Report/ College Highlights   

Susie Sanders related information previously communicated via GBC Faculty e-mail and/or in the January Faculty Senate meeting which may be of interest to and/or affect adjuncts.
a. Media Center copies:  A reminder from Joyce Shaw that any materials photocopied for classes which exceed 50 pages should be printed, bound, and made available via student purchase in the GBC Bookstore.  Money-saving options include distributing information via WebCT or CDs.

b. Graduation Rate Comparisons: GBC has the highest rate of graduates (29%) compared with the other     community colleges in Nevada per a report given by the Faculty Senate Chair.  
c. FTE report:  Enrollment figures are up, especially in online and IAV classes.

3.  Pahrump update:  
Per Danny Gonzales, the Board of Regents approved the transition of this campus from CCSN’s jurisdiction to GBC with an effective date of July 1st.   Memorandums of Understanding re: finances, instruction, facilities, etc. will need to be formulated and approved prior to the takeover.  Forums will be scheduled in the near future to discuss details.  Per Danny, the addition of the Pahrump site should enrich the class offerings here as well.
 4.  Communication with Departments

a. Restructuring of some Departments:   The Surveying & Agriculture faculty were moved from Career & Technical Education to the Science Department.
b. Assignment of “W”:  A request was made to all faculty by Scott Nielsen, Financial Aids Officer, to submit a “W” grade on students as soon as known, rather than waiting until the 13th week roster.  This would assist their office in the time frame required for accounting for students receiving financial aid.
c. Updated Contact Information:  One department chair related difficulty in being able to contact adjuncts in his department due to the lack of current phone numbers, email addresses, etc.  There was discussion of having a mandatory form sent with contracts to provide this information.  However, further discussion indicated that contracts are sent out after classes begin.  At times an adjunct must be contacted prior to the start of classes.  It is important that Department Chairs have current information.
d. Adjunct vs. Fulltime Faculty Classes:  A question was posed whether adjuncts are advised ahead of time that the class he/she is scheduled to teach may be taught by a fulltime faculty member if classes they are scheduled to teach fail to fill and are cancelled.   Danny Gonzales agreed that adjuncts may not be fully aware of this situation and thought some type of correspondence with adjuncts might help alleviate possible concerns.
e. Payment for Course Development:  Another concern was posed re: development of a course which was then turned over to a fulltime person to teach.  If it is a new course, the person who developed the course materials should be entitled to reimbursement for the development.  Lisa Frazier discussed the issue as it relates to online courses.  If an individual develops a course and receives reimbursement, then that individual and GBC have ownership rights to use the materials.  If an individual does not receive reimbursement, the developed course materials remain his/her property.   
4.  Technology Update
a. The new Instructional Designer/Trainer position has been filled by Dr. Craig Rademacher who will arrive in March.  His duties will be shared 50/50 between IAV and Web-Ct.
b. Distance Education:  Dr. Gary Heberer will assume the duties as Dean of Distance Education replacing Pauline Fisher who recently retired.
c. Policy change on student computer access/ passwords.  Two recent emails from Jeff Cox indicate some changes to the Computing Department policy.  Students using the computers in the High Tech Center may need to stop at the Help Desk to obtain a new user name and password to log on to GBC computers. 

d. Software availability:  Copies of MS XP Pro, MS Publisher, Front Page, or McAfee ($5) are available for purchase by any faculty or adjunct for $10.   Fees must be first paid at the Controller’s Office and then a receipt should be taken to the Help Desk in the High Tech Center where an agreement must be signed stating the software is to be used for instructional purposes while teaching at GBC.  Should the individual leave the employment of GBC, the program is to be uninstalled.

e. Adjunct email:  Anyone needing assistance or assignment of a GBC email address should contact the Computer Help Desk in the High Tech Center (753-2167, helpdesk@gwmail.gbcnv.edu).  Email sent to a “...gbcnv.edu” e-mail address will automatically be forwarded to the current “...gwmail.gbcnv.edu” address. NOTE: The login page for GroupWise access is: https://gwmail.gbcnv.edu/servlet/webacc. The default username is lowercase first name and first letter of last name. The default password is lowercase first three letters of last name followed by first three letters of first name followed by the numeral 1 with no spaces. Deborah Marvel’s email would be debm@gwmail.gbcnv.edu; username of debm and password of mardeb1. 
5.  Adjunct Evaluation
A proposed classroom observation form was approved by the Full Senate and will be used for fulltime and adjuncts.  A modified version may be needed for online, IAV, and enhanced hybrid courses. Per Danny Gonzales, the procedure for evaluations of adjuncts is yet to be developed.   A policy should be in place by fall or next spring.
6. Spring In-Service Activities Highlights 
A few of the sessions were attended by adjuncts and it was agreed they were informative and interesting. Helpful hints for IAV:  Both the instructor and a PowerPoint presentation can be displayed at the same time.  Using the Control Key and the Mouse scroll will enlarge most screen displays.  Since clocks are not always the same in all IAV locations, it was recommended to check the computer clock in the IAV room for the correct time. A question was asked about the number of adjuncts who attended.  In addition, how many sessions were offered after regular day hours?  The statement was made that there is a direct correlation between attendance and money.

7.  Old Business
ID card discounts:  GBC student body have printed a list of various businesses in Elko which offer discounts to students with an ID Card.  One or two of those locations also honor Faculty ID’s.  It was suggested if you are taking a class or two, you may also want to obtain a Student ID. 
8.  New Business

None

9.  Next Adjunct Committee Meeting
Friday, February 24, 9:00 to 10:30 a.m. in HTC 137, BM 1, ELY 118, WIN 115.  
Meeting adjourned 10:05am
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